
 

Capital Improvement Updates 

Project 8 & 9 Sewer Separation is complete. 
Mayor Neil Toeppe, Public Service Superinten-
dent Neil Tedrow and Village Administrator 
Shannon Shulters completed the walk through 
with Jones & Henry Engineers and Underground 
Utilities addressing the concerns of residents re-
garding the greater than an inch drop off from driveway to road and the current grass 
growing being mainly weeds. It was assured that concerns and issues would be taken 
care of this fall.  Next Phase of the Sewer Separation Project 3, 11 &12 will begin in the 
Spring of 2023. In Memorial Park the new playground equipment is to be installed by 
late summer, the equipment is delayed due to supply chain issues. Other projects that 
are still underway: Membrane Project at Water Treatment Plant, screen/headworks at 
the Water Resource Recovery Facility, Public Service Facility evaluation, and more. For 
any questions please do not hesitate to reach out to the Village of Swanton for more in-
formation.  

New Village Administrator  

 
At the June 27th Swanton Village Council meeting, Shannon Shulters 
was hired to become the next Village Administrator, replacing Ro-
sanna Hoelzle who had submitted her resignation with an effective 
date of July 5, 2022. “It’s only been a few days, but I am hitting the 
ground running,” said Ms. Shulters on starting in her new posi-
tion.  “I am excited to be a part of the Village of Swanton and look 
forward to working with the community as a whole.” Shannon was 
born and raised in Metamora, OH.  As an Evergreen High School 
graduate, she went on to further her education by obtaining her 
Bachelor of Business Administration majoring in Organizational Man-
agement from Tiffin University.  Shannon worked as the Assistant 
Director for the Fulton County Economic Development Corporation 
from 2015 until August of 2018. Since her departure from the 
FCEDC, she has gained knowledge and experience within the auto-
motive, construction, insurance and scrap metal recycling industries. 

Shannon served on the Wauseon Chamber Board of Directors for several years, was a member 
of Swanton Rotary, along with the National Exchange Club of Toledo.  She truly enjoys volun-
teering and has assisted in event organization for the FCEDC, Wauseon Chamber of Commerce 
and Triangular Processing’s Festival of Trees. In 2018 she graduated from Fulton Leadership 
University. Shannon currently resides in the Village of Lyons where she values spending time 
with her two young daughters, Makayla and Leah. When she’s not spending time with her 
girls, Shannon enjoys running and everything outdoors! 



 

Community Events  

Coming up in August is our Annual Corn 

Festival! Parade will start at 10:30 a.m. 

Be sure to visit the Swanton Corn Festival 

Facebook page for updates!  

Our Annual 4th of July Fireworks Celebration 

was a Huge Success in Memorial Park!  

Please think “Swanton first”.  
Head out and frequently support  

local Swanton businesses. 

Have you checked out Downtown  

Swanton lately? Some of our 2022 Façade 

Enhancement Projects have been completed!  

 

A Special Planning Commission Public Hearing 
was called to order on July 13, 2022 to conduct 
a Site Plan Review for 10 Turtle Creek. 

The applicant desires to construct a 
commercial building at 10 Turtle Creek 
named Birchwood Meadow Event Ven-

ue. The intent of the building is to 
house various events such as weddings 
and conferences. Planning Commission 
approved of  the site plans, the building 

phases can now move forward.  



 

It is that time of year again! Time to submit your 
applications for the 2023 Sidewalk Replacement 

Grant Program!  
 
The Grant:  
 
This grant is a 50% reimbursement of expenses directly related to maintenance and replacement of sidewalks within 
the right-of-way to a maximum match of $1,000 per applicant. In 2023, there is $10,000 set aside for Sidewalk Re-
placement Program grant funding.  
 
If Village is unable to fund all grant requests in calendar year, approved applications will not have to reapply and will 
be considered the following year. Priority points will be given to those property owners. If unfunded after 2nd year, 
must reapply.  
 
The Village will request bids and pay the contractor directly for approved grant funded projects. The program allows 
property owners to benefit from cost savings associated with purchasing in larger quantities. The contractor will quote 
each property separately. The property owner will pay the Village directly for their portion of project cost prior to pro-
ject start. 
 
Replacement of sidewalk sections may require removal of a tree. Additional grant funds available if the tree or tree 
roots are impeding on existing sidewalk. Village crews will confirm necessity of tree removal on private property as 
well as in right-of-way. 
 

Private property 
Property owners that must remove a tree for sidewalk replacement will be eligible to receive an addi-

tional amount up to 50% of the cost of removal, not to exceed $500.  
Village will request bid on behalf of resident 

Right-of-way 
Village will manage removal for eligible projects 

 
Village crews will replant grass after project completion.  
 
 
Eligible: 
 

All residential zoned or residential use within Village limits 
Improvements on existing sidewalks with a trip hazard of one (1) inch or more.  
Multiple sidewalk sections on each property 
Must be current on Village of Swanton Income Tax, Utility Bill and Property Taxes 
Must be zone residential or residential use 

 
Ineligible Improvements:  
 

Sidewalks in an area in which there are not currently sidewalks 
Sidewalks inconsistent with adjoining sidewalks or local zoning  
Driveway approaches and aprons 
Property owner acting as contractor 
Private sidewalks 
Retroactive applications 

 
Application: 
 

All grant applications must be submitted by 12:00 p.m. on October 11, 2022 to the Village Administrator and 
must include completed Sidewalk Replacement Program Application.  

Incomplete applications will not be considered.   
Village Administrator will review applications for compliance 
Village Crews will verify proposed sidewalk sections and tree assessment (if necessary) 
Applications will be reviewed as received and scored according to rubric 
Award notification, including itemized quote from contractor and invoice from Village, will be sent to applicant by 

December 1, 2022.  Village must receive signed acceptance by January 3, 2023. 
Invoice will be due payable to Village of Swanton by March 1, 2023 
Work will begin Spring 2023, contingent on weather  
If payment not received, work will not be completed 
Each year there may be priority points given for specific areas of the Village 

2023 project priority points awarded to properties located to the south of railroad tracks 
 

*Village Employees are not eligible to receive grant funds from this program* 



 

The Summer Bulk Drop Off Day is open to all Village of  Swanton residents. Please be prepared to show ID.  

 Limit of two bulk drop off load per property.  A load is equal to ONE full pickup bed or ONE full trailer.  

 No leaves, grass clippings, brush, or tree limbs  

 No tires, motor oil, vehicle bodies or engines.  

 No batteries 

 No rocks, bricks, concrete, asphalt, or construction  
materials. 

 No enclosed drums or tanks, all containers must be  
empty with lids removed. 

 No chemicals, oil, gas, ammunition, explosives, hazardous or 
toxic chemicals. 

 No refrigerators, air conditioners or any appliances  
containing Freon. 

 No televisions 

 No burn barrels w/ashes 

 No liquids

Got e-Waste?  Recycle I.T. USA Toledo will be onsite to collect the fol-
lowing items: 
 

Computers/Servers   Monitors/Displays 
Cameras & Camcorders  Printers, Keyboards & Mice 
Networking Hardware  Scanners & Projectors 
Video Game Consoles  Cell Phones & PDAs 
Speakers & Stereo Equipment Memory, Storage Devices/Flash Drives 

 
 For more information please visit: www.recycleitusatoledo.com/Phone: 833-419-2989 
 

AllShred Services/VRC Vital Records Control– Paper Shredding:  

NAID Certified Offsite Services available: (destruction will be secure offsite) 5 box maximum. 

BULK DROP OFF DAY 

Saturday, September 17th, 

2022 

8:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. 

219 Chestnut Street 

Open your 
smartphone 
camera app 
and point it 
here to visit 
the website 
and submit a  
concern! 

http://www.recycleitusatoledo.com


 



 

Huge THANK YOU to Foertmeyer & Sons Greenhouse for  

surprising us by bringing your crew down to help clean up and 
re-plant the downtown Flowerbeds!   

Huge THANK YOU to our community volunteers as well!  

We could not have gotten it all done without you!!  

AND one more huge THANK YOU to the Boys from the Swanton 
Soccer Team for helping clean up and plant new flowers!  

    

In 2023 we will be working with Foertmeyer & Sons  

Greenhouse to have a more pro-active plan  

regarding the maintenance of the flowerbeds.  



 

Memorial Park Digital Sign 

If you are involved in a Swanton com-
munity organization such as churches, 
fraternal societies, non-profit organiza-
tions and any other organized groups, 
and wish to have a message on the 

sign, please contact the Administration 
Office by emailing  

amiller@villageofswantonohio.us  

or calling 419.826.9515. Village officials 
reserve the right to change the mes-

sage to work with the restrictions of the 
sign. 

Live Streaming Meetings 

Please stay tuned for more information 
on the addition of Live Streaming public 
meetings. Council, Commission, and 
Board meetings are always open to the 
public and we invite anyone to attend in 
person. If that is not feasible, the addi-
tion of live streaming meetings may 
help.  



 


